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Church Chatter 

Sunday, September 10th  is Rally Day 
when we kick off the new church Sun-
day School year.  Our theme this year is 
"Faith, Fellowship, and Family". It is our 
faith that brings us together at UCCC 
and through our fellowship we become 
a church family. We will be having two 
Sunday School classes, Kindergarten 
through 3rd grade and 4th grade 
through 7th grade.  There continues to 
be an adult-staffed nursery for those 
children younger than 5 years old. We 
are starting a new "Coffee and Conver-
sations" gathering for 8th through 12th 
graders. This group  will meet on the 
Second Sunday of each month at 9 a.m. 
in the church lounge.  It is designed to 
help youth apply the Bible to real life. 
There will be service project opportuni-
ties associated with this high school 
class. We also will be offering  an adult 
class at 9:30 a.m. on Sunday mornings 
that follows along with the Bible stories 
covered in Sunday School class so that 

families can have further discussion to-
gether if desired. 
  
We are celebrating  the 200th Anniver-
sary of the  United Church of Christ, Ver-
milion and have many activities planned 
to highlight such a wonderful mile-
stone.  We are excited to celebrate 200 
years of faith and fellowship together 
with our church family and have 
planned  to have an "anniversary par-
ty"  after the worship service on Rally 
Day, Sunday, September 10.    A picnic 
lunch will be provided for everyone along 
with lots of fun activities which are sure 
to please all ages. Those energetic souls 
can go on to STOP HUNGER by walking in 
the Crop Walk.  It will start in Amherst at 
2:00.  You can catch a ride with someone 
if you’d like to walk or sponsor someone 
who is walking. 
Come join us on Sunday, September 10th 
as we celebrate Faith, Fellowship and 
Family! 

Rally Day is September 10th! 

DOOR Project Update 

The "DOORS" are installed at Ritter Library, 
Hanover Park, Exchange Park East, and across 
the tracks at Victory Park.  They are a part of 
the 200th Anniversary Celebration of our 
church in Vermilion, Ohio.  

Thanks to the worker bees:  VHS football 
team, Barb Knapp, Ivan Schreur, Joe Harrold, 
Bill Hamilton, Bonnie Brucker, Zach Scholl, 
Patti Kishman, Sharon Deem, "Big Rich" Masin, 
Donna Costello, the Boy Scouts, Anne Stock, 

Peter Hart and Tom Orphan. The doors 
will be displayed until after Woolly Bear, 
then auctioned to generous buyers.  All 
proceeds will go to the Accessibility Pro-
ject of our church. 

Thanks for your support and help.   
 

Ruth Maurer and Judy Williams 

Office Info: 
Phone: 967-5212 
DNS phone: 967-5230 
M-F 9-2 p.m. 
 
Staff: 
David Zerby, pastor 
Jerry Boros, treasurer 
Jim Innes, Fin. Secretary 
Jennifer Bertoni,  
       Secretary/Youth Dir. 
Shelly Iness,  
        Christian Ed. 
Cecily Musser,  
         Principal,DNS 
Ted Williams,  
         Music Director 
Corey Knick, organist 

 
Mission Statement: 
We, the members of the 
United Church of Christ, 
Congregational, Vermilion, 
strive to love, serve, and 
grow as we live Godôs mes-
sage in our families, our 
church, our community and 
our world, now and forever 
more. 

Inside this 
issue: 

Pastorõs Letter 2 

Music News 3 

Womenõs Coord. 4 

Youth News 5 

Moderatorõs Ltr. 6 

Mission News 6 

Calendar 7 



Page 2 Church Chatter 

As I write this article I am still re-
flecting upon the Love is the Key 
(doors) project that was initiated by 
Judy Williams, brought to life by 
some others who caught the initial 
vision, and then became a commu-
nity wide effort.  I will be one to 
confess that very early on I loved 
the concept when Judy presented it 
to me while at the same time I was 
thinking to myself….’but we have so 
much more ‘important’ things to be 
addressing right now, is this really 

the best use of our time and effort?’  I am so glad that 
rather than suggesting to Judy that the project wait I 
bit my tongue and instead waited to see what might 
happen.  Last Sunday we blessed those 30 doors in 
our time of worship, joined by many of the artists and 
their families, and sent the doors painted with love 
and containing many of our UCC core values into the 
greater Vermilion community.  A tremendous way of 
letting our neighbors know we are as we celebrate 
200 years of presence here. 

Yes, we have incredibly important things to tackle 
over the next 16 months together.  At the top of this 
list is preparing ourselves for the next search and call 
process.  While I may add my profile to the list of can-
didates who are interested in serving alongside you 
beginning in January of 2019, I expect there will be a 
significant amount of people who will want to be con-
sidered to serve this church and its community.   

In order to call the very best person to serve as your 
next settled minister it is vitally important this church 
has a true sense of who it is, what its core values are, 
and the type of individual that best matches our cur-
rent composition as well our future visioning.  Over 
the next six months or so we will begin holding small 
group conversations.  Each small group will be asked 
the same sets of questions to reflect upon.  Those 
group answers will then be compiled together as part 
of the congregational search profile which we intend 
to have finished early spring.  Your voice is im-
portant…whether you have been part of this congre-

gation your entire life or just recently started 
attending. 

As the same time, I believe it is important to have 
an understanding and appreciation of our specific 
faith tradition, the United Church of 
Christ.  Beginning in September there will be sever-
al faith formation classes being offered and I invite 
you to join us. 

Acolyte Class 

Held for youth in grades 3rd-5th.  This class covers 
some basic church history and understanding an 
overview of worship to help prepare participants to 
be active leaders in our worship services.  Class will 
meet the third Sunday of each month at 9:00am 
beginning on 9/17 and will conclude with an instal-
lation service on Epiphany Sunday which is 1/7/18. 
 

Confirmation Class 

Held for youth in grades 6th – 8th.  This class will 
meet on the first Sundays of the month at 9:00am 
beginning on 10/1 and will conclude on Palm Sun-
day.  The course will use the newly developed cur-
riculum from the United Church of Christ as well as 
some local church resources. 
 

Reformation conversations 

A 4-session study guide for the 500th Anniversary of 
the Reformation produced by The Stillspeaking 
Writers Group of the UCC.   
 (Continued next page) 

Being offered: 
Sunday mornings at 9:00am on 10/8, 10/29, 11/12 
and 12/10 

Sunday afternoons at 3:00pm on 10/8, 10/29, 
11/12 and 12/10 

Wednesday afternoons at 3:00pm on 9/6, 9/13, 
10/4 and 10/11 

Wednesday evenings at 7:00pm on 9/6, 9/13, 10/4 
and 10/11 
 

Open and Affirming Conversations 

Providing an opportunity to look at some of the 
biblical passages typically used in discussion about 
homosexuality.  Conversations will also invite par-

Pastor’s Letter 
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Margaret Davis, Joe Price, James 
Tinsley, and Brett Dawson. This 
Sunday we’ll hear a men’s trio, 
Ted Williams, Eric McGuinn and 
Evan Ozmun,  singing “I Need 
Thee Every Hour”. 

Church choir will resume on Rally 
Day, September 10 at 9:15 for 
rehearsal.  If you’ve ever consid-
ered singing with the choir, let 
this be the year you give it a 
try.  You’ll be well supported by 
competent, welcoming singers 

Many thanks to our summer mu-
sicians for making each service 
special with their beautiful per-
formances; Mike Komperda 
(twice), Corey Knick, Mary Hook, 
Ted Williams with Adam and Bri-
an Beckwith, Jen Bertoni (twice), 

and you'll have fun! 

Mark your calendar for Oct. 29th 
at 3PM as our church choir will 
host Choral Spectrum and the 
church choirs from Trinity Luther-
an and Grace Methodist in a fes-
tival/service celebrating the 
500thanniversary of the 
Protestant Reformation.  The 
festival will feature choral and 
instrumental music based on the 
hymns of Martin Luther. 

Music Ministry News 

ticipants to share some of their own understandings, 
histories, hopes and fears on this topic. The objective 
will be for all thoughts to be shared and responded to in 
a respectful manner. 
Being offered: 
Sunday mornings at 9:00am on 10/22 and 11/26 

Sunday afternoon at 3:00pm on 11/26 

Wednesday afternoons at 3:00pm on 9/27, 10/25 and 
11/22 

Wednesday evenings at 7:00pm on 9/27, 10/25 and 
11/22 
 
 

If Grace is True 

A 6-week book study from the authors Phillip Gulley and 
James Mulholland.  ά¢ǿƻ ǇŀǎǘƻǊǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƴǘǊƻπ
ǾŜǊǎƛŀƭ ōŜƭƛŜŦ ƛƴ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ǎŀƭǾŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ DƻŘΩǎ 
ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ƎǊŀŎŜΦ  [ƻƴƎ ŘƛǎǘǳǊōŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜ 
ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ōƻǘƘ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƧŜŎǝƻƴΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ 
ǿƘŀǘ DƻŘ ǿŀƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǳǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΥ  ƎǊŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜέ 

Being offered: 
Wednesday afternoons at 3:00pm on 11/1, 11/8, 11/29, 
12/6, 12/13 and 12/20 

Wednesday evenings at 7:00pm on 11/1, 11/8, 11/29, 
12/6, 12/13 and мнκнл όϪсΥллǇƳύ 

Pastor’s Letter (Cont.) 

Property Committee Report 

There have been a 
couple of hiccups 
within the Property 
Committee. Jon 
Reising had some 
personal issues and 

so is stepping back for a while. Bud Ennis 
has agreed to be chairman until a replace-
ment can be found. Ann Stock is also on 
Property, but since she is Vice Moderator it 
wouldn't be proper for her to be Chairman 
of Property & Tom Orphan, who is fairly 
new to the church, didn't feel comfortable 
moving up. 
   Thanks John for all of your hard work, it's 
much appreciated.   
We're waiting for costs on repair or re-
placement of one of the AC units in fellow-
ship hall.  
  The replacement door for the choir en-
trance came in damaged so it had to be 
back ordered.  
  We got a good deal from one of the Lorain 
churches that shut down, so are replacing 
the chairs in the fellowship hall. They will 
be much easier to stack and roll around. 
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As noted in the BY-LAWS FOR THE STRUC-
TURE AND OPERATION OF CHURCH COUNCIL AND 
ALL CHURCH COMMITTEES: Women’s Coordinating 
Committee shall consist of five (5) or more mem-
bers. The Committee shall organize as it deems nec-
essary. The function of the Committee shall be to 
coordinate all social functions, beyond the normal 
activities, such as open houses, farewells, and funer-
als that take place at the church.   

 Every woman who joins our church is auto-
matically a member of this organization - WOMEN’S 
COORDINATING - if she chooses to participate. There 
are no dues as we depend on voluntary contribu-
tions and fund-raisers. Remember, a woman’s work 
is never done. 
 If you would like to be involved with a La-
dies' Church Circle, or would like to serve on W.C. or 
have questions or suggestions, please call the church 
office, 967-5212 or Diane Langham at 967-4493. 

 

She is clothed with strength and dignity, 

and she laughs without fear of the future. 

Proverbs 31:25ñNew Living Translation 

Please bring pop tabs to the 

church that will be taken to Ronald 

McDonald House by Cindy Weeks.  

The Container is at the bottom of 

the front steps that lead from the 

narthex to Fellowship Hall. 

Women’s Coordinating News: 

It’s almost time again for the  
Cŀƭƭ tŜǘŜǊǎƻƴ bǳǘ {ŀƭŜΦ 

Women’s Coordinating will be 
taking orders 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ м ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ hŎǘ омΦ 

Delivery of the nut orders will be 
Sunday, Nov. 12 during Coffee 
Hour. 
Don’t forget that these make delightful hostess 
gifts and tasty Christmas gifts. 

AND 
Did you know that we’ve been selling these 

delicious nuts for four decades? 

Thank you for your past patronage of the W.C. 
Committee and we hope you’ll support us this 

October. 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ƘƛǊƭŜȅ [ŜƘƪȅ ŀǘ 

ппл-фст-сросΦ 
 

SAVE THE DATE 

The fourth "Fifth Sunday History Breakfast" will 
be held on October 31st.  We realize this is 2 
months away, but as we get closer to our 
Church’s Anniversary Date,  we want to make 
sure everyone knows about this FREE breakfast. 
Time is 9:30 am in Fellowship Hall. 
Come hungry for good food and fellow-
ship!  Many stories and memories are shared 
when we hear, see and learn about our congre-
gation’s 200 years of history.  Please join us at 
the end of October. 

Help Ronald McDonald House! 

What is W.C. (Women’s Coordinating) ?? 
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Youth Report! 

The youth participated in two service opportunities 
this August.  On Thursday, August 3rd, they participat-
ed in a day of service around Vermilion.  They cleaned 
the toys in the muscle room area, helped move furni-
ture back into the preschool classrooms after carpet 
cleaning, and served meals at Grace’s kitchen.  On Au-
gust 13th, they participated in EOA/WRA’s annual 
Great Summer Serve.  They attended worship at Avon 
Lake United Church of Christ, where they heard John 
Dorhauer speak, and then cleaned the church’s thrift 
shop and made blessing bags for people in recovery in 
the county.   
 

Rally Day is SEPTEMBER 10th!   Don’t miss out!   
Are you looking forward to more fellowship and ser-
vice opportunities in the fall? Don’t miss the CROP 
Walk on Rally Day (September 10th)!  It’s a short walk 
around Downtown Amherst where we raise money to 
feed people in the county and around the world. You 
can sign up online at https://
www.crophungerwalk.org/amherstoh, or see Jen after 
church and we’ll sign you up that way! 

 

Even More Youth 
Events! 

Saturday, September 
23rd, after the Blessing 
of the Pets: Kids’ Club! 

Introducing a 
new club for the young-
er set!  All children 5th 
grade and under are encouraged to come and play and 
learn together, while doing something good for oth-
ers!  For our first craft, we’ll be making tug toys for 
dogs at the local animal shelter.  Stay afterwards for 
the Blessing of the Animals and our annual cookout! 
 

Saturday, September 16th, 5 p.m. : Calling all 
High Schoolers - Evening of Service at Sunset 
Shores + Campfire Conversation! 

Please join us for the evening while we do our 
part to make the house and grounds of Sunset 
Shores look better!  Then we’ll take some time 
to enjoy a campfire at the fire pit, and have a 
little conversation - about Confirmation!  We 
have a new class going through the process, 
and I’m curious - what was it like for 
you?  What could we change for the 
better?  What was perfect just the way it 
was?  Do you still have lingering ques-
tions?  Inquiring minds want to know! 
 

(And junior high folks - don’t worry - YOUR time 
at Sunset Shores is coming NEXT month!) 
 
_______________________________________ 
 
 
Do you love to sing,  
 or know someone who does? 

Starting September 10, 
there’ll be a new youth 
workshop meeting Sun-
day evenings 6-8 pm at 
church.   It’s called 
“Finding Your Voice,” 
and it’s for youth in 
grades 6-12.  We’ll be 
talking about ways to 
find songs that really 

reflect who you are as a singer - both musically 
and emotionally.  We’ll also be talking about 
your convictions - what are you most moved to 
sing about?  The workshop will conclude with a 
performance on November 12th at the 
church.  There is a fee of $15 to cover music 
and materials.  If you’re interested, or know 
someone who might be,  have them call 440-
967-5212 to sign up, as space is limited! 

Wow! 

https://www.crophungerwalk.org/amherstoh
https://www.crophungerwalk.org/amherstoh
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Moderator’s Letter 

Dear Friends and Members of UCC Congregational, 

Now that the DOORS have been installed, I can begin working on 

our search and call for a minister for our church. Pastor David 

may apply for the position if he is interested, so he is going to try 

to stay as far away from our work in this process, as possible. 

The first step is to invite small groups of people from our church 

to discuss the feelings and opinions we have when we think of 

our church, now and in the future. What do we want in a minis-

ter? Where is our church headed? What challenges do we see as 

a congregation? Are we interested in learning more about be-

coming an “Open and Affirming” church? 

Associate Moderator, Anne Stock, and I are asking 12-15 mem-

bers of our church to invite small groups of people to meet and 

talk about these questions, and more. Many of us remember 

when we did this about 7 years ago, to discuss the possible addi-

tion to our building. The process will be similar. If you don’t re-

ceive a call within the next month or so, call Anne Stock or me 

and let us know. We need to hear from everyone. 

After the Christmas holidays, we will have the responses, and we 

will be ready to go on to Step Two. Membership, Finance, Prop-

erty, Christian Education, Diaconate, Missions, and others will be 

meeting. Another team will research our Missioninsite De-

mographics, a tool to help explore the composition of Vermilion 

and the nearby area. 

All of this information will be compiled by the Search Committee 

(not yet named) into our “Church Profile”, ready to be circulated 

among pastors in United Church of Christ National. Our Search 

Team will review resumes and applications as they are returned 

and begin conducting interviews in June of next summer. 

Hopefully, we will have a final candidate selected by October, 13 

months from now. We would like to have our next called minis-

ter in place to begin January 2019. 

This important work certainly needs the prayers and involvement 

of all of our members. 

Remember, as we celebrate our first 200 years in Vermilion, we 

are preparing for the next 200. We hope to hear from as many 

voices as possible. Everyone’s input is important. 

 

Sincerely, 

Judy Shaw Williams, Moderator 

Mission Committee News  

YOUR mission committee will be supporting the CROP walk 

to be held on Sunday, September 10. You can sign up on 

line with Jen Bertoni during coffee hour.  We can carpool 

at 1:30pm to Amherst to join other mutual ministry churches 

for the CROP walk.  Plan to stay after the 2mile walk and so-

cialize with our mutual ministry friends. This is an inter-

generational activity so all ages are invited. 

 

    Our 200th birthday event will be held next year on Women's 

Sunday during coffee hour.  We plan to have a Women's Tea 

and collect 200  personal care items for women in need. Watch 

for our list of desired items in future newsletters. 

 

Your mission committee supported these causes in August; 

Vermilion Schools - $500 - to help needy students afford field 

 trips; pay to play opportunities; and lunch fees. 

Lorain Free Clinic - $250.                                                     

Malachi House - $250 - cares for terminally ill needy persons. 

 

We encourage you to become knowledgeable about the issues 

our national UCC supports.  We will have a computer available 

during coffee hour to help you get started.  

  -Georgi Tarrant 

Accessibility Committee 
The Accessibility Project is still 
moving forward but not quite as 
rapidly as we had envisioned. 
We're still waiting for a couple of 
bids to come in. On Sept 6th, Bud 
will be going before the Planning 
Commission which hopefully will 
lead to a building permit. 

September Servants of the Church: 

Ushers: Finance 

Greeters: Karen Reising 

Coffee Hour: Rachel Circle 

Altar Committee: Diane Langham 
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September 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
8:00 AA 

2 

3 
Rev. John Gannt, 
guest speakerñ
10:30 Worship 
9:00 am Missions 

4 
Office Closed 
8:00 AA 

5 
7:00 Venture Crew 

6 
7:00 Diaconate 
3:00 + 7:00- 
Ref.  Study #1 

7 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

8 
8:00 AA 

9 

10 
9:00 am Finance 

11 
10:00 Lucy Idol 
8:00 AA 
7:00 Property 

12 
9:00 200th Com-
mittee Mtg. 

13 
12:30 Marmaru 
3:00 + 7:00- 
Ref. Study #2 

14 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

15 
10:00 Pantry 
8:00 AA 
 

16 
5 pm H.S. at Sun-
set Shores 

17 
9:00 am Acolyte 
Class 

18 
8:00 AA 

19 
Rachel Circle 
7:00 Venture Crew 

20 
1:00 Prayer Grp. 
7:00 Council 

21 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

22 
8:00 AA 

23 
5 p.m. Blessing of 
the Pets 
6 p.m. Kidsõ Club 

24 
WoollyBear Sun-
dayñchurch 
closed 

25 
10:00 Lucy Idol 

26 
9:00 200th Com-
mittee Mtg. 

27 
3:00 + 7:00- 
ONA discussion 

28 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

29 
8:00 AA 

30 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

3 Danny Dean 

Bill Bourne 

4 Lita Harrold 

5 Nicholas Bertoni  

6 Chris Fultz 

7 Tammy Hwangbo 

8 James Jones 

 Emily Innes  

9 Ranee Clippinger 

11 Don Paterson   

 Jen Bertoni 

13 Jim Ickes  

15 Megan Geary 

 Tricia Fenton  

16 Louis Bertoni 

16 Stephanie Johnson 

Leslie Weaver 

17 Jeffery Lear 

18 Katie Martincin 

 

 

19 Laura Daniels  

20 Rachel Hormell  

21 Frank Weeks  

23 Robert Smith III 

25 Tracy Strait 

 Brad Dalzell 

26 Lori Greely Kempf 

Jessica Hoyman 

Jenny Weber 

27 Wendy Whitt 

28 Whit Wheelock 

Kevin Mc Guinn 

29 Ross Lewis 

Molly Martincin 

30 Emilie Parsons  

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

 

1 Mark & Diana Pierson ‘95 

2  Rich & Georgie Tarrant ‘72 

3  Emmett & Gloria Greely 

5 Ivan & Ruth Schreuer 

6  Michael & Dorothy Millis ‘86 

8  Patrick & Laura Mangus ‘84 

10 Nick & Katelyn Maurer ‘11 

12 Brad & Denise Troy ‘87 

14  Jim & Brenda Life ‘74 

18 Eldon & Diane Langham ‘01 

19 Doug & Amanda Stewart ‘80 

24  Gene & Polly Todd ‘83 

30  Emmett & Melissa Greely, Jr. 

Fall Lantern Fellowship      

(through 9/17) 
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No matter who you are 

Or where we are on life’s journey 

You are always welcome here.   
As we journey together we discover… 

Love is the key! 


